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	ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
                                 SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES 


	To:
	Matthew Dempsey, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square

	From:
	Edward davis (Environmental Health Officer)

	Date:
	02 December 2020

	Re:
	1 Rosebery Avenue London EC1R 4SR

	Proposal:
	Installation of 8 x external condensers to lower ground and ground floor offices with associated works.

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2020/4077/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are acceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
The works proposed relates to the retention of the previously installed comfort cooling installation, which includes 8No. external condensers on the South and East elevations at lower ground and ground floor level at 1 Rosebery Avenue.
The development site is comprised of  commercial premises at ground and lower ground level with residential apartments on the floors above. As the air conditioning units serve commercial/office premises they are said to be only required to operate during normal office hours (allowing for over-run assumed to be 7am to 7pm), on week-days.
There are residential properties above in No.1 Rosebery Avenue and the nearest

neighbouring areas for assessment purposes are the rear windows of these properties. The south façade of No.1 Rosebery Avenue faces the playground area of Christopher Hatton Primary School and these areas have beed used in the acoustic assessment.

Appropriate noise guidelines have been followed within the report such as Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 and BS 4142:2014.

By relocating the installed external air conditioning condenser units and applying additional noise control measures, the installation is shown to meet with the London Borough of Camden’s acoustic criteria and therefore acceptable in environmental health terms.

I suggest the following should you be mindful to grant the application.
Suggested conditions:

The external noise level emitted from plant, machinery or equipment with specified noise mitigation at the development hereby approved shall be as per acoustic assessment Ref: ‘EPL/9788/ENA/RP/02B’, dated October 2020 at the nearest and/or most affected noise sensitive premises, with all machinery operating together at maximum capacity

Reason: To safeguard the amenities of neighbouring noise sensitive receptors in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017.

Vibration 

Suggested condition: 

Before the use commences, plant shall be provided with acoustic isolation, and anti-vibration measures. All such measures shall thereafter be retained and maintained in accordance with the manufacturers' recommendations. 

Reason: To prevent the transmission of noise and vibration throughout the building and or into any neighbouring premises, thus safeguarding the amenities of the [adjoining] premises [and the area generally] in accordance with the requirements of policies A1, A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis Pollution Planning Officer
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